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The Common at Sinnott Farm
Executive Board Meeting

Minutes
Date:

March 16, 2011

Place: 

22 Arrowwood Lane, Bobby Woods Residence

Attendees:
Bobby Woods, President



Ann Hanks, Vice President



Laurie Price, Assistant Secretary/Treasurer



Patrick DeLorenzo, Secretary
Absent: Jeff Olmstead, Treasurer
Call to Order:  
The regular monthly meeting of the Board of Directors of the Common at Sinnott Farm was called to order at 7:07 PM by the President, Bobby Woods.

Secretary’s Report: 

The February 16, 2011 minutes were presented by Patrick DeLorenzo and reviewed by the Board. Ms. Price made a motion to accept the minutes as written with corrections. Ms. Hanks seconded the motion and all approved. Corrections to the minutes were provided by Mr. Olmstead via email and by Mr. Woods.
Homeowner Input/Discussion:

There were no homeowners present for this meeting and no topics to discuss.

Old Business:

· CAI Annual Meeting – Ms. Price and Ms. Hanks attended the Annual meeting of CAI-Connecticut on March 12, 2011. Ms. Price and Ms. Hanks stated that all sessions were well attended and informative. The conference included four concurrent sessions. The speakers were good and there was good representation at all sessions. Both Ms. Price and Ms. Hanks were able to attend a session specifically addressing foreclosure and collections. This session was led by Stamford attorney William Ward. More details about this session will be discussed under the section in the minutes with the Treasurer’s report.  Ms. Hanks provided Mr. DeLorenzo with business cards from two paving companies (these will be considered when it comes time to obtain paving estimates) –  M&S Paving in Danbury and 1-800-PAVEMENT in Woburn, MA
New Business:
· Homeowner Communications – The Board received an e-mail from a homeowner stating there was a bear sighting on Arrowwood Lane. A note will be added to the website for homeowners to beware of bears. 
Action Item: Ms. Hanks will add a note to the website regarding the bear sighting

· Discuss Homeowner Approval Request for Storage Shed – This item involves a request to the Covenant Committee for approval of installation of a storage shed on a homeowner’s property. This request was discussed by the Board but no decision reached as the Covenant Committee determined more time was needed to review the request and the by-laws related to outside structures. The Covenant Committee also determined that additional outreach to the homeowner was required for further clarification on the location and color of the storage shed. 
Action Item: Ms. Hanks to send the homeowner an email stating that additional time is needed before a decision can be reached. 

· Discussion of Items for Q2 Statement Mailing – The Board discussed the items to be included in the next mailing (for April billing notice). All agreed that the association fees and related delinquencies are still the number one issue and should be the focus of the insert.
Action Item: Mr. DeLorenzo will draft the final version of the insert and provide it to the Board for review in the next day or two. These items include delinquencies and homeowner interest in paying association fees by credit card. 
· Set Dates for 2011 Tag Sales – The Board selected and approved the dates for two (Spring/Fall) tag sales as required by the By-laws. The dates are as follows:

May 14, 2011 and September 17, 2011 

Action Item: Ms. Hanks will update the web site with the dates of the tag sales.
Treasurer’s Report:
Ms. Price presented the Treasurer’s report. Ms. Price indicated that there was not a significant change in the number of delinquencies from the prior month. Ms. Price did receive one delinquent payment. 
· Discussion of Overdue Association Fees – Ms. Price confirmed that the attorney representing the Common at Sinnott Farm is retiring and that the Board needs to select a new attorney. Ms. Price will contact a few attorneys who have experience working with homeowner associations and delinquent fees in particular. The Board discussed the information learned at the CAI meeting about foreclosures and noted that once the proceedings are initiated, the attorney interacts with the homeowner and the Board is no longer involved. It is critical that the Board outlines to homeowners what is going to be done when delinquency occurs. To make sure that all homeowners understand the process, the Board must and will send all homeowners a letter explaining the steps that will be taken when a homeowner becomes delinquent. Ms. Price will consult with the attorney chosen and request a draft letter that can be used. The Common at Sinnott Farm By-laws regarding Assessments, Fees and Fines will be adhered to. This includes sending notice and late fee to the homeowner after 31 days with no payment, at 40 days with no contact send a second notice and apply acceleration. After 90 days the homeowner account will be sent to the attorney or collection agency. The treasurer should not accept any payments after the account is turned over to the attorney or collection agency. There was discussion about amending the by-laws to include charging interest and considering accounts to be delinquent after 15 days (rather than 30). 
Mr. Woods made a motion that the Board proceed with hiring a new attorney and sending a letter to all homeowners explaining current procedures for delinquencies based on the by-laws. Mr. DeLorenzo seconded the motion and all approved.
Action Item: 
1. Ms. Price will select the attorney for the Common at Sinnott Farm and request a draft letter that will be sent to all homeowners explaining the steps that will be taken when a delinquency occurs.
2. Ms. Price agreed to draft a delinquency letter according to the by-laws to be used as discussed above.

· Discuss Becky Lamont Letter and Board Options re: Late/Non Payments – The Board agreed that in light of Becky Lamont’s pending retirement no additional action will be taken on the letter at this time
Committee Reports:

· Covenant – Ann Hanks 

· No new requests received – homeowner request for outside structure was previously discussed under new business
· Streets/Catch Basins – Patrick DeLorenzo
· Catch basins – review previous information to determine cost and when the work was done to clean the catch basins. Contact company and request catch basin inspection and estimate of when the remaining catch basins should be cleaned
· Irrigation and Property Maintenance – Bobby Woods/Ann Hanks

· Nothing to report but noted that the water in the circles will be turned on sometime in June
· Russo – Performance review - All

· Discussed requesting Russo to mark the fire hydrants and noting to Russo that drains were marked with white lines by the town of Bloomfield and request Russo keep drains clear of snow
· Ms. Hanks to schedule a time with Kevin Salter to meet with the Board to discuss Spring and Summer work (sometime in May)
· Website – Bobby Woods/Ann Hanks

· Nothing new to report – but checking to see if a copy of the by-laws is available in MS Word as the .pdf version cannot be edited in track changes mode
· Will move the 2010 minutes to a folder on the Board archives page

Schedule Meetings for Q2 2011
The Board agreed to the dates and place for the next three meetings and further agreed to post these dates on the website. The Executive Board Meetings will be held on the following dates and places:
· April 20, 2011 – Home of Patrick DeLorenzo
· May 25, 2011 – Home of Laurie Price

· June 15, 2011 – Tentative date at Jeff Olmstead residence
All meetings begin at 7:00 PM.

Adjournment:
Ms. Hanks made the motion to adjourn the meeting and it was seconded by Ms. Price. The motion was approved by all and the meeting was adjourned at 9:00 PM. 

Respectfully Submitted By:

Patrick DeLorenzo, Secretary

Approved: April 20, 2011
March 16, 2011 
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